TOWN OF HEBRON HES DRINKING WATER REMEDIATION BUILDING COMMITTEE March 23, 2020 – Special Meeting RECEIVED

Conference Call

Members Present: M. Leichter, R. Steiner, W. Warwick, D. Foster

HEBRON TOWN CLERK

2020 MAR 27 P 12: 30

Member Absent: H. Petit

The special meeting was called to order at 6:45 p.m.

<u>Review Clerk of Works Proposals and Interviews:</u> W. Warwick stated that he felt they interviewed two qualified individuals. One of them has a lot of Clerk of Works experience and one who is trying to get into the field and felt there is not enough time for on the job training.

- D. Foster stated that after conducting the interviews, he felt that Mark Fitzgerald is the company he feels would be best for this project. D. Foster indicated that this is his business and he has the experience.
- D. Foster moved and M. Leichter seconded a motion to recommend that the Board of Selectmen award Mark Fitzgerald Construction LLC as the Clerk of the Works for the HES Water Remediation Project.
- M. Leichter stated that A. Tierney believes that the Town has a Clerk of the Works contract and he is going to contact Tom Fenton in regards to this.

The Committee raised a concern about the contractors making sure that the building has water for when the students come back in April.

The motion passed unanimously.

D. Foster moved and W. Warwick seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m. The motion passed unanimously.

Tricia Schlavi Board Clerk